# BROADWAY LIFE

www.broadwaychristian.net

Volume XLV, Number XII

June 7, 2017

#### Celebrating A Broadway Tradition and Looking Forward

#### **Coming Together As Family This Sunday!**

Sunday, June 11, is one of those rare Sunday mornings when the Broadway family will come together for one worship service at 10:30 a.m. Why? Because June 11 is also our traditional Chicken Dinner and Annual Meeting, when we come together for a delicious lunch and celebrate another year of ministry together!

Our worship will be held in the Christian Life Center (CLC) and begin

at 10:30 a.m. Combining our services into one allows all of our talented musicians and vocalists to be a part of worship, from Chancel Choir and bells to the Ensemble to John Rawlings from our Daybreak worship. Remember that there will be no Christian Education classes on June 11; however, All God's Children will have its regular class time during worship.

Following the service, the crowd will move to the buffet lines in the Fellowship Hall for some delicious Lee's Chicken and sample the potluck extravaganza! Connections Ministry will coordinate the meal and will provide green beans and rolls to go along with the dinner. Cost for the meal is \$5 per person, with a family maximum of \$20. Any leftover chicken may be purchased following the meal. Members and friends are asked to bring a dish to share: last names beginning A-G, bring a side dish; H-M, bring a salad; and N-Z, bring a dessert.



As soon as everyone has finished visiting the buffet line and is seated, the Annual Meeting will begin. Staff members who are celebrating an anniversary will be recognized and our outgoing Board members will also be thanked for their service to the church. The congregation will be also be asked to affirm the 2017-2018

church operating budget, which was approved by the Board at its May 30 meeting.

During the business portion of our gathering, families are welcome to send their children outside, just to the east of the CLC, for our second Field Day event! There will be plenty of supervision outside to watch over the kids as they make crafts, swoop down the giant slide and play some old-fashioned games, like sack races.

Hope to see you this Sunday at 10:30 a.m.!

#### INSIDE BROADWAY

Meet New Staff Members
Page 3
Field Day Fun

Page 5

**Baptisms at Broadway** 

Page 7

"I'm back!" Please don't automatically shift to a certain scene from the movie *The Shining*! My sabbatical pilgrimage was very good. Though I did participate in areas of professional interest I more importantly had time to renew and recharge. I appreciate the church

providing time for pastors to pursue spiritual renewal. Now I feel ready to return to my work and ministry with renewed energy and passion.

I return to one of my very favorite seasons of the year - Pentecost and baptisms. This is for all of us a reoccurring high water mark. Join me in blessing these children and adults as they pass through the waters of regeneration.



The summer is a good time for all of us to embrace a change of pace. I know we will all be coming and going per usual. But it is also a good time to prepare ourselves for the arrival of new leadership and ministry in a new year. I hope to see you at the congregational meeting and dinner on June 11.

In addition I want to challenge you to make your stewardship commitments as soon as you are able. What we do together is important and we need all your support. This year's proposed budget brings a challenge that Broadway is more than up to. Of course we can do it if we have the will to do so. Thanks for your part in helping make our vision turn into reality.

#### Highlights from the May 30 Board Meeting

The Church Board met on Tuesday, May 30, 2017. Chair Leslie Clay called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

#### Information Items

Financial Review/Audit Report: Nancy Welty, Broadway's Financial Secretary, conducted a review of the church's pledged giving and found no issues to report. She was very complimentary of Church Administrator Ingrid Luckenbill's record-keeping and attention to detail.

**Ministry Area Reports:** These reports were submitted and attached to the Board packet. These reports are available from the church office or for download in the *Broadway Weekly* e-news.

**Financial Report:** Treasurer Martha Head reported that all ministry areas were on track. Quarterly Service Ministry allocations had been distributed.

#### **Action Items**

**Church Bus Driver**: Phil Fichter was approved as an additional bus driver.

**Deacon Chair Replacement**: Todd Rauch was nominated and approved to serve as Deacon Chair to replace Susie Kempf, who will serve as Board ViceChair beginning July 1.

Children & Young Adults Ministry Vacation Bible School Sponsors: A request from Children's Ministries to allow the solicitation of sponsors for special VBS programming for 3-5 graders. The motion to allow sponsorship was approved.

**Permanent Funds Distribution**: A request from Worship & Liturgical Arts to purchase new cases for hand bells at a cost of \$2675 was approved.

2017-2018 Operating Budget: Pledge units for '17-'18 are on track with previous year's pledge units, with 77 families/individuals increasing pledged amounts. As of May 30, the church received 227 pledges for a total of \$707,381. The Executive Committee recommended the adoption of the Comprehensive Budget plan, which includes a 5% Personnel Package increase, along with increases for ministry areas. Vice-Chair John Poehlmann made a motion to adopt the Comprehensive Plan; seconded by Elder Chair Tina Windett. After discussion and the recounting of the CLC capital campaign by Tina Windett, the Board approved the Comprehensive Budget plan.

Following Minister's remarks, the meeting was closed with a prayer from Terry Overfelt.

THE SECOND FRONT PAGE 3

#### Welcome These New Faces to the Broadway Staff

Graduation is a time for celebration. but sometimes that celebration is bittersweet. While all of us on the Broadway staff are excited and happy for Michael Tatum and Kahlea

Taby Lane

Wilson's graduations—we also know that graduation meant they would move on to new opportunities. Kahlea has taken a position as an event planner in the Kansas

City area; Michael is moving to Texas at the end of June to pursue his ministry, music and seminary studies.

Enough of the sad stuff! The Broadway staff is celebrating the arrival of two new staff members! Taby Lane, who will serve as Youth Ministry Coordinator and assume a portion of the tech responsibilities on Sunday morning, joined the staff on June 1. Trevor Hatfield will serve as our Summer Ministry Intern, and began his duties on June 5.

Broadway's youth in grades 6-12 are already familiar with Taby and her gifts. She began volunteering on Wednesday evenings after the first of the year. She will be present on Sunday mornings in the Loft during the Christian Education hour, be a part of the Youth Mission Trip to Steubenville and be an integral part of all fall youth events and planning.

In addition to working with our youth, Taby will be responsible for our projection tech for all worship services. This will include rehearsing with the Ensemble on Thursday evenings, loading images and texts for projections as well as overseeing and training volunteers for Sunday morning tech duties.

Taby spent much of the last fifteen years in

southwest Missouri, graduating from Southwest Baptist University in Bolivar with a degree in Church Administration. After graduation, she was a Residential Director at SWBU, overseeing residence halls and working with individual students and student groups. Her father's health

> scare brought Taby back to Columbia—and to Broadway. She became a member in November, 2016.

Trevor Hatfield has had his eye on Broadway's Summer Ministry Intern program since last fall, when

his friend, Staton Zaner, returned to Trevor contacted Associate Minister Nick Larson—and

school at Truman State. After talking with Staton, the rest is history!

Trevor Hatfield

As Broadway's Summer Ministry Intern, Trevor will spend a lot of time learning about the inner workings of ministry—from pastoral calls to Sunday morning sermons. Trevor is a life-long Disciple and has been active in summer camp ministry as a participant and a counselor. While at Broadway, he will spend time with Children and Youth ministries, but also with other areas of ministry and church administration and church life.

At Truman State, Trevor is majoring in Music Composition and Philosophy/Religion. After graduation, he is contemplating a year in the Peace Crops, followed by post-graduate work at a seminary or at the Film Scoring Institute. Trevor is from Cairo, MO, and enjoys playing basketball and ping pong, reading and all things music.

Trevor will be with us through the summer, and you are invited to get to know this young man who, while serving in many roles at Broadway, will be discerning his path to ministry. Take some time to talk with him.

### See How Simple CARELINK Can Be!

## It's just "Church family caring for Church family." *That's all there is to it.*

And CareLink only asks two things of you:

- 1. Please let us know of people in our church family who could benefit from one of the CareLink service ministries listed below. Contact Patsy Dalton at 356-6036, daltonsinc@aol.com or Linda Poehlmann at 234-1950, lpoehlmann123@gmail.com. Or call the church office.
- 2. Volunteer to be part of the

CareLink ministry. Call the same numbers above and join our growing teams of volunteers. It's a joyous feeling to be able to help others one to one. Several CareLink ministries can be done from home and on your schedule.

Now, here's the list of CareLink services. Read these and see how they can fit into your life. Remember, sometimes you're the one *giving* the loving care and sometimes you are *receiving* it. And it only takes a couple of hours a month on average.

- Flower Ministry—It's just what it says, we bring flowers to those who especially need them.
- ♥ Card Ministry—You guessed it, we send cards to those who really need a boost after health issues or losses. And often we send thank you and congratulations cards.
- ▼ Care Center Visits—Yes, our team visits those who are in care centers throughout Columbia.

▼ Handy Helpers—Our ministry of handy people can come to your home and fix or move or adjust or organize just about anything. This is a free service!

CARELINK

#### **May Report**

♥ Services provided: 1930

▼ People served: 149

♥ Calls/emails: 203

Volunteers serving: 76

These numbers do not include the ongoing, regular visits and pastoral calls.

- **▼** Bereavement Meals—At the time of a loss there is nothing more soothing than the warmth and kindness of a meal or reception for your family and guests right here at the church.
- ▼ Prayer Shawl Ministry—Oh such beautiful shawls are created and delivered to those who need to feel the warmth of our church family love.
- ▼ And Coming Soon—We're in the introductory stage of two new CareLink service ministries: Calls of Concern and

Meals/Casseroles to homes. And we need more volunteers.

This is the time and place for you to personally share your love and concern for others in our church, whether you're a long-time member or a brand new member of our terrific Broadway family. It's just so simple and it makes us all feel just like a family.



#### Field Day Kid Fun Returns Sunday, June 11

When is the last time your children had a good, old-fashioned sack race? If your answer is "never" or even if it's "at last year's Field Day" - good news! Field Day is back on Sunday, June 11 as a part of our Chicken Dinner and Annual Meeting Sunday.

Field Day activities will begin as soon as everyone has finished enjoying their chicken—just outside the CLC on the east lawn. If



parents would like to stay for the Annual Meeting business, there will be plenty of adult supervision outside—feel free to check your children in with Aimee and her volunteers and then return to the meeting.

Field Day fun will continue until 2:00 p.m., with sack races, crafts and a giant inflatable slide for zooming! After the tables and chairs are picked up, join the kids outside for some fun!

## Time to Check Your Current Year's Pledged Giving

If you have made a pledge to Broadway's current operating budget (2016-2017), please take a few minutes to ensure that your pledge is up-to-date. Broadway's operating budget depends on the promise of pledges, and pledges should be completed by June 30.

If you have questions regarding your current year pledged giving amount, please contact Ingrid in the church office at 445.5312. Thank you for your continuing support of Broadway and our ministries!

## Broadway\*

#### CALENDAR

#### Saturday, June 10

10:00 a.m. Annual Meeting set-up & Music rehearsal

#### Sunday, June 11

10:30 a.m. Combined Worship in CLC

11:45 a.m. Chicken Dinner & Annual

Meeting

12:15 p.m. Field Day

#### Wednesday, June 14

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir rehearsal

#### Thursday, June 15

6:00 p.m. Ensemble rehearsal

7:00 p.m. Odds 'N Ends craft group

#### Sunday, June 18

Father's Day

2:00 p.m. Healing Circle

#### Wednesday, June 21

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir rehearsal

#### Thursday, June 22

6:00 p.m. Ensemble rehearsal

#### Tuesday, June 27

6:00 p.m. Elder & Deacon Training

#### Saturday, July 1

5:00 p.m. Rocheport Bluegrass

6:00 p.m. World Refugee Day

Celebration

#### **July 3-4**

Church Office Closed

#### Shake It Up: All God's Earth

#### Vacation Bible School Focuses on Food—Yum!

Was God the original "foodie"? It is certain that our Creator wanted all of us to be healthy—and eat healthy! The gift of our Earth and its abundance is the backdrop for our 2017 VBS program—Shake It Up: All God's Earth!

Vacation Bible School will be held July 24-27 from 8:30 a.m.-

noon. Children who will be four years old by July 1 may attend—all the way up to our fifth graders! Registration forms will be available at all Welcome Centers, as well as included for download in our weekly e-news and on our website. This year's suggested registration fee is \$25 and includes a VBS t-shirt for each participant.

If Shake It Up sounds familiar, it should. Broadway used this popular curriculum a few years ago, which focuses on cooking and the science of food. For our 2017 VBS Shake It Up, the new emphasis will be on where our food comes from, how to grow it and what you can do with a garden full of fresh and healthy food!



Another new twist this year—our 3-5 graders will take a field trip adventure each day! Our big kids will travel to a city farm operated by Columbia Center for Urban Agriculture and take part in their special hands-on "how to" for gardening and how to prepare your delicious garden produce!

For the younger crowd, there will be opportunities for them to see how food is grown and how we can help it grow—facilitated by Service Ministry's Don Day at our Community Garden space. All participants will be on hand for our VBS opening, skits, music and movement and the CCUA Field Adventurers will return in time for closing music every day.

We are "Shakin It Up' for this year's VBS! If you would like more information, or would like to volunteer, please contact Children's Ministry Coordinator, Aimee McBride at 445.5312 or amcbride@broadwaychristian.net.

## Sunday Morning Servant Schedules Coming Soon

If you have volunteered to serve on Sunday morning during the coming church year—thank you! New Sunday morning servant schedules will be available on Sunday, June 25 in your church mailbox. A copy of the schedule for each volunteer position will also be emailed to each volunteer. The first Sunday of the new church year will be July 2, so don't forget to arrange for a substitute if you have plans to travel that holiday weekend!

## Elder and Deacon Training To Be Held June 27

If you are a new Elder, Deacon or Junior Deacon, the June 27 Elder and Deacon training is an important date for your calendar! The training will begin at 6:00 p.m. and will focus on the duties of each position, including walk-through for serving communion and collecting offering during worship. Please contact Ingrid at iluckenbill@broadwaychristian.net if you have questions about the upcoming training.

#### A Beautiful and Blessed Baptism Sunday

Sunday, June 4, was Pentecost and also our Baptism Sunday at Broadway. How appropriate! Stories of spirit-filled disciples ready to share the Good News of Jesus Christ, paired with the eleven souls who have spent the past twelve weeks growing in faith. Perfect and blessed!







#### Ladies Lunch Was A Blast From the Past!

Anytime that you get 90 ladies of all ages in a room with fantastic decorations, music, food and ice cream floats—it's bound to be a good time! The May 13 Ladies Lunch celebrated the food, tunes and vibe of the 1950s, and it was a great morning—especially when Ol' Blue Eyes (Ed Hanson) joined us for a live performance. Thank you to all who attended and the Connections Ministry crew that put it all together, especially Marilyn McCreary and Roma Kerns!



#### Fifth Street Christian Concert Set for June 23

Fifth Street Christian Church's Feed the Community Concert will be held on Friday, June 23 at First Christian Church. The Silent Auction will be held from 6:00-7:00 p.m., with the concert taking place from 7:00-8:00 p.m.

The planning group at Fifth Street Christian Church is busy collecting items for the Silent Auction. If you or your business would like to donate items for the auction, please contact Debby at 445.5312. All proceeds from the auction and the concert will be used to support Fifth Street's monthly Feed the Community meal, as well as other outreach ministries at the church.

## **Broadway to Host Symphony Recital Series**

Once again, Broadway will serve as the venue for the Masters Chamber Recitals concerts for the Missouri Symphony Society's Hot Summer Nights series. The Chamber Recitals are scheduled for June 19, July 3 and July 10. All concerts begin at 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.

The Chamber Recitals showcase the talents of these excellent musicians in a setting that is much more intimate than the Missouri Theater venue. For more information about each Recital and a complete calendar of upcoming summer concerts, visit the Symphony website at www.mosymphonysociety.org. Tickets for the concerts are \$12 and may be purchased online or at the door.

#### Say Hello to These New Members!



#### Cassandra Gal

Cassandra is a familiar face at our Traditional Worship—she is one of our very talented and gifted Chancel Choir Interns! She is a music major at

the University of Missouri—and has made Broadway her church home!



#### **Rhonda Sly**

Rhonda re-affirmed her Broadway membership recently and we are so happy that she did! Rhonda has been involved in many ministries at

Broadway—and we look forward to working with her again!

#### Thanks Received from Our High School Graduates...

... Throughout the years, everyone at church has been so kind to me, and I have enjoyed every minute of it. I'm going to miss coming her every week, and I'll miss all the great friends I've made here. I'm so grateful for the Scholarship I received, and know that it's going to help get me through college! Being at Broadway has helped me grow as a person, and helped me become a better version of myself.

Brittany Smith

...Thank you for the encouraging thoughts and prayers, as well as the kind gifts. Thank you for raising me and teaching me how to develop my own faith. Thank you for the love and support, and for every camp, mission trip, and retreat. Broadway has come to be a second home for me, and I am so incredibly grateful. It is through the church's support that I can pursue my goals at UMKC next year.

Love, Lily Fisher

...Thanks so much for the scholarship. The money is greatly appreciated and a huge help to my family. I plan to use the money to help pay for books!

...Thank you so much for the money you gave me! It will help me so much. I plan to use it to cover the cost of my books!

Michaela Karrick

... Thank you so much for the wonderful love, and very generous donation for my future education. Thank you so much for the flash drive, and all the love and support during my time at Broadway, and awesome Wednesday nights and unforgettable mission trips. Thank you much for everything.

Austin Rauch

... Thank you all so very much! Broadway has had a huge impact on my life and will continue to do so as I grow older. I am so thankful for the relationships and opportunities that Broadway provided. Thank you very much for the scholarship. I plan on using it to pay for books and fees to help take the load off! I am very appreciative of that kindness.

Landon Toler

Nautica Varnum

#### **BROADWAY FAMILY NEWS & BIRTHDAYS**

#### PAGE 10

#### Continuing Recovery...

... Margaret Berends, John Farr, Pat Klein, Carita Roach, Rhonda Sly.

#### Our Thoughts and Prayers...

- ... To Leona Litteral and family on the passing of husband Jerry Litteral on May 3.
- ... To the family of Dean Lakin, who passed away on May 9.
- ... To Walter and Dorothy Sorrells on the passing of Walter's sister-in-law.
- .... To Missy Blocher, on the passing of her long-time companion, Terry Calcote.
- ... To Jeanette and Estan Keeler, on the passing of their mother and grandmother May 29.

#### Celebrating New Life...

- ... Claire and Adam Willard welcomed daughter Cordelia Elizabeth Willard on June 1.
- ... John and Bonnie Cassels welcomed their second grandchild, Annabelle Lynn Cassels, on May 16. Proud parents are Chuck and Missy Cassels, who welcomed Annabelle home, along with very proud big sister, Lucy.

#### Celebrating June Birthdays

- 6/11 Nollie Moore, Cooper Rainwater, David Tague, Teri Walden
- 6/12 Karen Bostrom-Gregg, Mickey Havener, Nancy Miller, LeAnn Sapp
- 6/13 Seth Colaner, Gay Gage, Maddie Lewis, Rachel Muzzy, Jack Okker-Edging, Ellie Whitsitt
- 6/15 Keith Boles, Sydney Schulte
- 6/16 Benjamin Heuer, Christine Spurling
- 6/17 Jan Farr, Mary Fross Glenn Grimes, Roger Walker
- 6/18 Richard Edging
- 6/19 Tom Weaver
- 6/20 Drew Garrett, Heather Harlan, Aimee McBride, Landon Toler
- 6/22 Weldon Jones, Elise Long

- 6/23 Carole Braun, Marilyn McCreary
- 6/24 Julie Wesley
- 6/25 Melissa Tague
- 6/27 Bob Iglehart, Julia Larson, Jessica Quetsch, Dan Wright
- 6/28 Avery Wiegand
- 6/29 Roma Kerns
- 6/30 Russell Becker, Kate Weir

#### Celebrating July Birthdays

- 7/1 Connie Cho, Belinda Davis, John Godfrey, Meredith Hammer, Jackson Hinkel, Dorothy Sprouse
- 7/2 Guy Adams, Leanne Forbis, Don Harter, Donna Million, Ann Taylor
- 7/3 Leila Wilmore
- 7/4 Janet Brees, Maryann Dutton, Dick Irwin, Shane McBride
- 7/5 Morgan Dierker, Dixie Lenau
- 7/6 Kathryn Day, Tyler Wall, Eli Weaver
- 7/7 John Allen, Erik Carlson, Abby Hurtado, Lia Larson, Eric Lybeck-Brown, Laura Music, Beverly Tierney
- 7/8 Claire Blust, Elena Blust
- 7/9 David Coil
- 7/10 Brenda Dunne, Maria Smith
- 7/11 Randy Coil, Katie Essing, Sabrina McDonnell
- 7/12 Melvin Brees, Ken Buckler, Faye Conn, Darlene Morris, Joseph McBride
- 7/13 Angela Zejda
- 7/15 Alex Kirby, Laura Schonhardt, Haden Tate, Ryan Tate



Wednesday, June 28 at 11:30 a.m.

Join us for the Ladies Luncheon at D Rowe's!

Please rsvp to the church office at

445.5312 by **Monday, June 26!** 

Page 11	BROADWAY	<b>NUMBERS</b>

Attendar	nce: I	May 7, 2017	
Roche	ort Bl	uegrass (5/6/17) 99	
Worsh	nip	Sunday School	
8:00	35	Nursery thru Pre K	1
9:00	121	K thru 5th grade	3
11:15	<u>150</u>	All God's Children	14
	405	6-12 grades	14
		Adults	71
			140

Attendance: May 14, 2017			
Worsh	nip	Sunday School	
8:00	50	Nursery thru Pre K	12
9:00	140	K thru 5th grade	18
11:15	<u>205</u>	All God's Children	8
	395	6-12 grades	14
		Adults	68
			12

Attendance: May 21, 2017				
Worship		Sunday School		
8:00	37	Nursery thru Pre K	18	
9:00	123	K thru 5th grade	27	
11:15	<u>199</u>	All God's Children	13	
	359	6-12 grades	10	
		Adults	<u>65</u>	
			133	

Attendance:		May 28, 2017	
Worsh	nip	Sunday School	
8:00	38	Nursery thru Pre K	9
9:00	132	K thru 5th grade	22
11:15	<u>145</u>	All God's Children	9
	315	6-12 grades	11
		Adults	<u>23</u>
			74

Attenda	ance: .	June 4, 2017	
Rochep	ort Blue	egrass (6/3/17) 114	
Worshi	р	Sunday School	
8:00	36	Nursery thru Pre K	10
9:00	126	K thru 5th grade	25
11:15	233	All God's Children	11
	499	6-12 grades	11
		Adults	<u>44</u>
			101

The next edition of Broadway Life will be published on July 12.

#### BROADWAY FINANCIALS AS OF MAY 31, 2017

<b>REVENUES</b> OFFERING		Total Budgeted 2016-2017	Received	Percentage
Pledged Givin	g	\$736,432.00	\$653,477.17	88.74%
Unpledged Gi	ving	\$83,190.00	\$73,094.85	87.86%
Loose Offerin	g	\$9,200.00	\$10,337.75	112.37%
Sunday School	ol	\$0.00	\$127.31	
Interest Incor	ne	\$0.00	\$130.62	
	TOTAL	\$828,822.00	\$737,167.70	88.94%

Last Year's Numbers At This Time	Percentage
\$686,260.71	98.22%
\$76,295.00	134.23%
\$10,874.66	133.92%
\$40.74	
\$68.83	
\$773,539.94	101.29%

#### **CURRENT YEAR ACTIVITY:**

\$9,777.20

		Total		
<b>EXPENSES</b>		Budgeted	Expended	Percentage
		2016-2017		
Staff Payroll		\$535,042.00	\$483,902.70	90.44%
Administratio	n	\$49,000.00	\$45,634.46	93.13%
Children & Yo	uth	\$9,500.00	\$5,804.79	61.10%
Connections		\$1,500.00	-\$168.01	-11.20%
Discipleship		\$800.00	\$251.22	31.40%
Property		\$137,111.00	\$122,978.12	89.69%
Service (MON	1)	\$82,418.00	\$58,864.79	71.02%
Stewardship		\$700.00	\$154.72	22.10%
Worship		\$12,751.00	\$9,967.71	81.12%
	TOTAL	\$828,822.00	\$727,390.50	87.76%

Last Year's Numbers At This Time	Percentage
\$469,895.83	89.98%
\$43,167.52	88.12%
\$5,365.88	73.91%
\$1,155.96	88.92%
\$510.26	42.52%
\$112,667.40	82.78%
\$47,857.88	58.94%
\$443.18	63.31%
\$8,761.86	67.40%
\$689,825.77	84.95%



RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
COLUMBIA, MO
PERMIT #36

Broadway Life
Published monthly by
Broadway Christian Church
(Disciples of Christ)
2601 W. Broadway
Columbia, MO 65203
(573)445.5312
bcchurch@broadwaychristian.net
broadwaychristian.net

facebook.com/ broadway.christian @broadwaycomo

Church Office hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m.

#### Sunday Sermons and Scriptures June 11

One service at 10:30 a.m. Annual Meeting & Chicken Dinner Acts 2: 43-47 All Things In Common

June 18 Romans 5: 1-8 Water Thicker Than Blood

June 25 Genesis 21: 8-21 Always Coming of Age

July 2 Genesis 22: 1-14 What Does God Demand? Senior Minister Tim Carson Associate Minister Nick Larson Associate Minister

Terry Overfelt